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The Honorable Kent Thompson, Chairperson 

House Committee on Local Government 

Statehouse, Room 187C-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Thompson: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2583 by House Committee on Local Government 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2583 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2583 would authorize the owner of a property to petition the governing body of the 

city to vacate a territory or easement.  The bill would require a hearing to be held in front of either 

the governing body or the planning commission the city.  The bill would continue to allow a 

property owner to appeal a decision by the governing body to district court. 

 

 The Office of Judicial Administration indicates that HB 2583 would have a negligible fiscal 

effect on the Judicial Branch.  The League of Kansas Municipalities states that the bill would have 

no fiscal effect on cities.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2583 is not reflected in The FY 

2021 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Mary Rinehart, Judiciary 

 Trey Cocking, League of Municipalities  


